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changes to the agenda, whether the 
meeting has been canceled or 
rescheduled, and the time allotted to 
present oral statements can be obtained 
from the Web site cited above or by 
contacting the identified DFO. 
Moreover, in view of the possibility that 
the schedule for ACRS meetings may be 
adjusted by the Chairman as necessary 
to facilitate the conduct of the meeting, 
persons planning to attend should check 
with these references if such 
rescheduling would result in a major 
inconvenience. 

If attending this meeting, please enter 
through the One White Flint North 
Building, 11555 Rockville Pike, 
Rockville, MD. After registering with 
security, please contact Mr. Theron 
Brown (Telephone 240–888–9835) to be 
escorted to the meeting room. 

Dated: May 30, 2013. 
Antonio Dias, 
Technical Advisor, Advisory Committee on 
Reactor Safeguards. 
[FR Doc. 2013–13683 Filed 6–7–13; 8:45 am] 
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Privacy Act of 1974, as Amended; 
Notice of Computer Matching Program 
(Railroad Retirement Board and Social 
Security Administration, Match 
Number 1007) 

AGENCY: Railroad Retirement Board 
(RRB). 
ACTION: Notice of a renewal of an 
existing computer-matching program 
that expires on July 6, 2013. 

SUMMARY: As required by the Privacy 
Act of 1974, as amended, the RRB is 
issuing public notice of its renewal of an 
ongoing computer-matching program 
with the Social Security Administration 
(SSA). The purpose of this notice is to 
advise individuals applying for or 
receiving benefits under the Railroad 
Retirement Act of the use made by RRB 
of this information obtained from SSA 
by means of a computer match. The RRB 
is also issuing public notice, on behalf 
of the SSA, of their intent to conduct a 
computer-matching program based on 
information provided to them by the 
RRB. 

DATES: This matching program becomes 
effective as proposed without further 
notice on July 22, 2013. We will file a 
report of this computer-matching 
program with the Committee on 
Homeland Security and Governmental 
Affairs of the Senate; the Committee on 
Oversight and Government Reform of 
the House of Representatives; and the 

Office of Information and Regulatory 
Affairs, Office of Management and 
Budget (OMB). 

ADDRESSES: Interested parties may 
comment on this publication by writing 
to Ms. Martha P. Rico, Secretary to the 
Board, Railroad Retirement Board, 844 
North Rush Street, Chicago, Illinois 
60611–2092. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Mr. 
Timothy Grant, Chief Privacy Officer, 
Railroad Retirement Board, 844 North 
Rush Street, Chicago, Illinois 60611– 
2092, telephone 312–751–4869 or email 
at tim.grant@rrb.gov. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

A. General 

The Computer Matching and Privacy 
Protection Act of 1988, (Pub. L. 100– 
503), amended by the Privacy Act of 
1974, (5 U.S.C. 552a) as amended, 
requires a Federal agency participating 
in a computer matching program to 
publish a notice in the Federal Register 
for all matching programs. 

The Privacy Act, as amended, 
regulates the use of computer matching 
by Federal agencies when records 
contained in a Privacy Act System of 
Records are matched with other Federal, 
State, or local government records. It 
requires Federal agencies involved in 
computer matching programs to: 

(1) Negotiate written agreements with 
the other agency or agencies 
participating in the matching programs; 

(2) Obtain the approval of the 
matching agreement by the Data 
Integrity Boards (DIB) of the 
participating Federal agencies; 

(3) Publish notice of the computer 
matching program in the Federal 
Register; 

(4) Furnish detailed reports about 
matching programs to Congress and 
OMB; 

(5) Notify applicants and beneficiaries 
that their records are subject to 
matching; and 

(6) Verify match findings before 
reducing, suspending, terminating, or 
denying a person’s benefits or 
payments. The last notice for this 
matching program was published at 73 
FR 31516–31517 (June 2, 2008). 

B. RRB Computer Matches Subject to 
the Privacy Act 

We have taken appropriate action to 
ensure that all of our computer 
matching programs comply with the 
requirements of the Privacy Act, as 
amended. 

Notice of Computer Matching Program, 
RRB With the SSA, Match 1007 

A. Name of Participating Agencies 

Railroad Retirement Board (RRB) and 
the Social Security Administration 
(SSA), Match #1007. 

B. Purpose of the Matching Program 

The RRB will, on a daily basis, obtain 
from SSA a record of the wages reported 
to SSA for persons who have applied for 
benefits under the Railroad Retirement 
Act and a record of the amount of 
benefits paid by that agency to persons 
who are receiving or have applied for 
benefits under the Railroad Retirement 
Act. The wage information is needed to 
compute the amount of the tier I annuity 
component provided by sections 3(a), 
4(a) and 4(f) of the Railroad Retirement 
Act (45 U.S.C. 231b(a), 45 U.S.C. 231c(a) 
and 45 U.S.C. 231c(f)). The benefit 
information is needed to adjust the tier 
I annuity component for the receipt of 
the Social Security benefit. This 
information is available from no other 
source. 

Second, the RRB will receive from 
SSA the amount of certain social 
security benefits which the RRB pays on 
behalf of SSA. Section 7(b)(2) of the 
Railroad Retirement Act (45 U.S.C. 
231f(b)(2)) provides that the RRB shall 
make the payment of certain social 
security benefits. The RRB also requires 
this information in order to adjust the 
amount of any annuity due to the 
receipt of a social security benefit. 
Section 10(a) of the Railroad Retirement 
Act (45 U.S.C. 231i(a)) permits the RRB 
to recover any overpayment from the 
accrual of social security benefits. This 
information is not available from any 
other source. 

Third, once a year the RRB will 
receive from SSA a copy of SSA’s 
Master Benefit Record for earmarked 
RRB annuitants. Section 7(b)(7)) of the 
Railroad Retirement Act (45 U.S.C. 
231f(b)(7)) requires that SSA provide the 
requested information. The RRB needs 
this information to make the necessary 
cost-of-living computation adjustments 
quickly and accurately for those RRB 
annuitants who are also SSA 
beneficiaries. 

SSA will receive weekly from RRB 
earnings information for all railroad 
employees. SSA will match the 
identifying information of the records 
furnished by the RRB against the 
identifying information contained in its 
Master Benefit Record and its Master 
Earnings File. If there is a match, SSA 
will use the RRB earnings to adjust the 
amount of Social Security benefits in its 
Annual Earnings Reappraisal Operation. 
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1 15 U.S.C. 78s(b)(1). 
2 15 U.S.C. 78a. 
3 17 CFR 240.19b–4. 

4 See Securities Exchange Act Release No. 63476 
(December 8, 2010), 75 FR 77930 (December 14, 
2010)(SR–NYSE Arca–2010–109). 

This information is available from no 
other source. 

SSA will also receive daily from RRB 
earnings information on selected 
individuals. The transfer of information 
may be initiated either by RRB or by 
SSA. SSA needs this information to 
determine eligibility to Social Security 
benefits and, if eligibility is met, to 
determine the benefit amount payable. 
Section 18 of the Railroad Retirement 
Act (45 U.S.C. 231q(2)) requires that 
earnings considered as compensation 
under the Railroad Retirement Act be 
considered as wages under the Social 
Security Act for the purposes of 
determining entitlement under the 
Social Security Act if the person has 
less than 10 years of railroad service or 
has 10 or more years of service but does 
not have a current connection with the 
railroad industry at the time of his/her 
death. 

C. Authority for Conducting the Match 

Section 7(b)(7) of the Railroad 
Retirement Act (45 U.S.C. 231f(b)(7)) 
provides that the Social Security 
Administration shall supply 
information necessary to administer the 
Railroad Retirement Act. Sections 202, 
205(o) and 215(f) of the Social Security 
Act (42 U.S.C. 402, 405(o) and 415(f)) 
relate to benefit provisions, inclusion of 
railroad compensation together with 
wages for payment of benefits under 
certain circumstances, and the re- 
computation of benefits. 

D. Categories of Records and 
Individuals Covered 

All applicants for benefits under the 
Railroad Retirement Act and current 
beneficiaries will have a record of any 
social security wages and the amount of 
any social security benefits furnished to 
the RRB by SSA. In addition, all persons 
who ever worked in the railroad 
industry after 1936 will have a record of 
their service and compensation 
furnished to SSA by RRB. 

The applicable RRB Privacy Act 
Systems of Records and their Federal 
Register citation used in the matching 
program are: 

1. RRB–5, Master File of Railroad 
Employees’ Creditable Compensation; 
FR 75 43715 (July 26, 2010); 

2. RRB–22, Railroad Retirement, 
Survivor, Pensioner Benefit System; FR 
75 43727 (July 26, 2010). 

The applicable SSA Privacy Act 
Systems of Records used and their 
Federal Register citation used in the 
matching program are: 

1. SSA 60–0058, Master Files of 
Social Security Number (SSN) Holders 
and SSN Applications (the Enumeration 

System); 75 FR 82121 (December 29, 
2010); 

2. SSA/OS, 60–0059, Earnings 
Recording and Self-Employment Income 
System (MEF); 71 FR 1819 (January 11, 
2006); 

3. SSA/ORSIS 60–0090, Master 
Beneficiary Record (MBR); 71 FR 1826 
(January 11, 2006); 

4. SSA/ODISSIS 60–103, 
Supplemental Security Income Record 
and Special Veteran Benefits; 71 FR 
1830 (January 11, 2006); 

5. SSA/OPB 60–0269, Prisoner 
Update Processing System (PUPS); 64 
FR 11076 (March 8, 1999). 

E. Inclusive Dates of the Matching 
Program 

This matching program will become 
effective July 7, 2013 or 40 days after a 
copy of the agreement, as approved by 
the Data Integrity Board of each agency, 
is sent to Congress and the Office of 
Management and Budget, or 30 days 
after publication of this notice in the 
Federal Register, whichever date is 
latest. The matching program will 
continue for 18 months after the 
effective date and may be extended for 
an additional 12 months, if the 
conditions specified in 5 U.S.C. 
552a(o)(2)(D) have been met. 

Dated: June 3, 2013. 
By authority of the Board. 

Martha P. Rico, 
Secretary to the Board. 
[FR Doc. 2013–13614 Filed 6–7–13; 8:45 am] 
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Self-Regulatory Organizations; NYSE 
Arca, Inc.; Notice of Filing and 
Immediate Effectiveness of Proposed 
Rule Change Extending Its Program 
That Allows Transactions To Take 
Place At A Price That Is Below $1 per 
Option Contract Until January 5, 2014 

June 4, 2013. 
Pursuant to Section 19(b)(1) 1 of the 

Securities Exchange Act of 1934 (the 
‘‘Act’’) 2 and Rule 19b–4 thereunder,3 
notice is hereby given that, on May 24, 
2013, NYSE Arca, Inc. (the ‘‘Exchange’’ 
or ‘‘NYSE Arca’’) filed with the 
Securities and Exchange Commission 
(the ‘‘Commission’’) the proposed rule 
change as described in Items I, II, and 

III below, which Items have been 
prepared by the self-regulatory 
organization. The Commission is 
publishing this notice to solicit 
comments on the proposed rule change 
from interested persons. 

I. Self-Regulatory Organization’s 
Statement of the Terms of Substance of 
the Proposed Rule Change 

The Exchange proposes to extend its 
program that allows transactions to take 
place at a price that is below $1 per 
option contract until January 5, 2014. 
The text of the proposed rule change is 
available on the Exchange’s website at 
www.nyse.com, at the principal office of 
the Exchange, and at the Commission’s 
Public Reference Room. 

II. Self-Regulatory Organization’s 
Statement of the Purpose of, and 
Statutory Basis for, the Proposed Rule 
Change 

In its filing with the Commission, the 
self-regulatory organization included 
statements concerning the purpose of, 
and basis for, the proposed rule change 
and discussed any comments it received 
on the proposed rule change. The text 
of those statements may be examined at 
the places specified in Item IV below. 
The Exchange has prepared summaries, 
set forth in sections A, B, and C below, 
of the most significant parts of such 
statements. 

A. Self-Regulatory Organization’s 
Statement of the Purpose of, and the 
Statutory Basis for, the Proposed Rule 
Change 

1. Purpose 
The purpose of this filing is to extend 

the Pilot Program 4 under Rule 6.80 to 
allow accommodation transactions 
(‘‘Cabinet Trades’’) to take place at a 
price that is below $1 per option 
contract to January 5, 2014. The 
Exchange proposes to extend the 
program for 7 months. 

An ‘‘accommodation’’ or ‘‘cabinet’’ 
trade refers to trades in listed options on 
the Exchange that are worthless or not 
actively traded. Cabinet trading is 
generally conducted in accordance with 
the Exchange Rules, except as provided 
in Exchange Rule 6.80 Accommodation 
Transactions (Cabinet Trades), which 
sets forth specific procedures for 
engaging in cabinet trades. Rule 6.80 
currently provides for cabinet 
transactions to occur via open outcry at 
a cabinet price of a $1 per option 
contract in any options series open for 
trading in the Exchange, except that the 
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